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Willow Wood Community Primary School 
School Council 

Thursday 4 February 2016 
11.00am – Community Room in Sunshine Building 

 
1. Welcome and Attendance 
 
Year 1: Ellie-Mae, Freya, Dylan,  
Year 2: Louise, Christopher 
Year 3: Jaidon 
Year 4: Caitlyn, Rylee 
Year 5: Natasha, Thomas 
Year 6: Chiara, Kyle, Megan 
 
Members of staff: Ms Tomlinson, Mrs Lee & Mrs Grigg 
Apologies:  Lily & Mrs Langwine (visiting the library), Brandon  
 
2. Minutes & Matters Arising 

 
Pupils had enjoyed their attendance rewards. School Councillors to encourage 
pupils to strive to achieve the next band up in the spring. 
 
3. Feedback from the Healthy Lunch Box Team & Mrs Grigg & Next Steps 

 
The Healthy Lunch Box Team had met and shared the outcomes of their 
discussions. 
 
The following plans were agreed: 
 
A display would be developed to show a balanced diet. 
Healthy Lunch Box Team were going to take photos of pupil lunch boxes at the 
beginning and end of the project to see if they had got healthier. 
The team would lead an assembly on Monday 29th February. MDAs would be 
invited to attend. 
The team would organise a C4L healthy ‘Fruit Fun Day’ on Thursday 24 
March. Pupils would be asked to wear the colour of their favourite fruit for the 
day. In the afternoon activities would be organised across school for pupils to 
join in with such as making fruit kebabs etc. 
The group would share their work through the website in liaison with the Active 
Team. 
 
4. AOB 

 
Spring Attendance Rewards would happen on Friday 1 April. 
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Green – Easter Egg Treasure Hunt – School Councillors to help set up – one 
for years 1 & 2, one for years 3 & 4 and one for years 5 & 6. 
 
Amber – Easter colouring and an Easter Egg 
 
Red – Easter Egg 
  
Y4 asked if the area with the trees in the Rainbow playground could be 
improved. They suggested fake grass. 
 
The meeting closed at 12.00noon 
 
5. Date of Next Meeting 
 

Next meeting: Friday 4 March – 1.05pm in the Community Room in the 
Sunshine Building 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

• Tell your class Council about the plans for the 
Healthy Lunch Box Assembly and the  

‘Fruit Fun Day’ on Thursday 24th March. 
•  Active Team meet with Mrs Capper and be 

ready to report back on Friday 4 March. 
• Encourage good attendance – share the 
spring attendance rewards as an incentive for 
pupils to attend every day that they are well. 
• Ms Tomlinson to share the request for 

improving the circle tree area with the 
Environment Committee 

 


